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Thank you Mr. President. 

The Republic of Korea warmly welcomes the delegation of Luxembourg to its third cycle of the UPR. We appreciate that Luxembourg has ratified almost all international human rights instruments as a vanguard in the protection and promotion of human rights.
Among others, we commend that Luxembourg has increased efforts to combat racism, xenophobia and discrimination though various measures and follow-up campaigns. We wish that the programs such as National Action Plan for Equality between Women and Men and National Integration and Anti-discrimination Action plan could be effectively implemented and well served as good practices in other States.

In this light, my delegation would like to present two recommendations: 

· First, review its juvenile justice system to be in line with the Convention on the Rights of Child by placing them in new detention units for juveniles along with developing diversion mechanisms and alternatives to detention and punishment;
· Second, continue efforts to promote refugee integration and fair employment of immigrants.
We wish Luxembourg all the success in its third UPR review.  

Thank you, Mr. President.  /End/

